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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Walter Munoz 650-0483 
 waltmunoz@gmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 979-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-3124(H) 287-7404© 

 drsafe88@gmail.com 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor To Be Appointed 

  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

 

 
 

Theresa Perez – José’s Daughter     Joanne – Louie Cianicosi’s Wife 

J      ohn DiGiambetista – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Friend     John Ford – Chris Travers Friend 

Cecilia Johnson & Daniel Lopez – Tyrenes Aunt & Cousin 
 

 

 

Carlos Chavez PGK     Health of Lito 

Al Castellano (cancer)     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 
 

 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Mary Montoya (heart problems) 

Emily Kulassia (surgery), Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom Gillman (stroke), Dodi Gillman, 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Judy Velarde, Keith & Linda Alber,  

Jim & Cathy Mangrum - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family     Souls in Purgatory 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe  

Emile (cancer) & Janice (cancer) Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alverez (stage 4 cancer) – Michele Magyar’s Sister – Sick & Homebound of St. I 

Ginger Wilkinson, Dixie Broadhurst, Larry Havens – Friends of Ken Peterson PGK 

Cheryl Lebkuecher – Roselito De Los Reyes Sister     Carlito & Rosario De Los Reyes 

Manual Lagmay (open heart surgery) Rolly Arenz GK’s Friend     Victim’s of  Florida Shooting 

Therese Connell (breast cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Sister     Bob Lux (surgery) – Irv Cuevas Friend 

Bob Weinrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Friend     Mikki Costa (cancer surgery) – Mike Mercer’s 

Friend 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Friend’s of Jim & Anita Bowler      

   

 
  

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are now in the middle of the Lenten Season. What did you give up for Lent? A priest 

once told me that rather than giving up something, pick on something to do to strengthen your faith. 

Like going to daily mass during Lent, pray the rosary or the Divine Mercy Chaplet. I did and I found 

myself going to daily mass more often after Lent.  

 

 February was a very busy month for our council. We had our Clergy Appreciation Night. 

Our council had the most representation with 23 attending the event, which included 5 priests and 4 

nuns. Thank you to Walt Munoz for organizing this event. Our Ladies was another success with 16 

couples attending the Cabaret Show at the La Mirada Theater and followed by a dinner at 12 Sixty 

Pub and Kitchen. Thank you, George Del Hierro, for a wonderful evening. Shrove Tuesday February 

13, we serve the students at St. Irenaeus with breakfast of pancake, eggs and sausage. The kids 

always looked forward to this breakfast every year. What a delight to see those kids with their 

smiling faces when we served them. Thank you, St. Irenaeus, for allowing the Knights of Columbus 

serve our students. 
 

 We are also in the middle of our Lenten Fish Fry. We will be serving Fish Fry until Friday, 

March 23, 2018. Join us, give a helping hand and enjoy the camaraderie with our fellow Knights. A 

great way to find out who your Brother Knights are. 
 

 This month of March we are continuing with our lecture series before our business meeting. 

This month we have the privilege of having Betty Borowski from our Bereavement Ministry. She 

will be talking about making funeral arrangements during those difficult times when a love one 

passes away. The lecture will start at 7:00 pm for 15 to 20 minutes followed by praying the Chaplet 

of Divine Mercy.  
 

 I would like to congratulate 3 of our Brother Knights who received their full Knighthood (3rd 

degree) at the Fr. Kass Council on Sunday, February 25. They are Jerome Costa, Brian Cota and 

Tyrone Nemshick. Extend your congratulations when you see them. 
 

 We just completed the Chapter Level Basketball Free Contest. There were 8 students from 

St. Irenaeus that competed. Four received trophies for 2nd place and 2 for 1st place. First place winner 

will go the State Competition in Fresno on March 17. 
  

 Please continue fill up the “Membership/Prospect Interest Survey”. This is the only way we 

can address your interest on the kind of program our council should do. I will have this form 

available in our monthly meeting.  
 

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

  

 
Ubuntu 

 

 An Anthropologist proposed a game to the African tribal children….He placed a basket of 

sweets near a tree and had the children stand 100 meters away. He then told them that whoever 

reaches the sweets first would get the whole basket. He was amazed that after he said “ready, set, go” 

they didn’t even hesitate. They immediately held hands and ran together to the tree so that they all 

touched it at the same time. They were able to divide the sweets equally among themselves and then 

set down together and enjoy it. When the Anthropologist asked them why they did it that way, they 

answered “Ubuntu.” Which in their language means, “How can one be happy when others are sad?” 

Actual translation is “I am because we are!”  

 If we could have that same attitude, always help others and share happiness wherever we go, 

what a different world this would be. Sharing is the key in “Ubuntu.” If we shared our faith for 

instance so that the word of God would reach others, that would be an Ubuntu moment. I Peter 3: 

15-16 in your hearts revere Christ as Lord. Always be prepared to give an answer to everyone who 

asks you to give them the reason for the hope that you have. But do this with gentleness and respect.  

 Have we lost the art of “sharing is caring? “Hebrews 13:16 and don’t forget to do good and 

to share with those in need. These are the sacrifices that please God. I Corinthians 12:25-26 God’s 

purpose was that the body should not be divided but rather that all of its parts should feel the same 

concern for each other. If one part of the body suffers, all the other parts share its suffering. If one 

part is praised, all the others share in its happiness. 

I AM BECAUSE WE ARE (Ubuntu) 
NSS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 Once again, we are serving the people of St Irenaeus as they satisfy the obligation to refrain 

from meat on Friday during Lent.  It is an event where we get to interact with parishioners face to 

face and make Friday a social event.  For a very reasonable price, families can enjoy a great meal.  It 

is rewarding to know that the proceeds from the Fish Fry go to several charities the Council donates 

to. People get a good meal, abstain from eating meat, and give money to others who need it.  All in 

all, it is a remarkable Lenten activity for the Council. 
 

Below is the March council events: 
 

 March 2nd Fish Fry.  Doors open for business 5:00 PM. 

 March 7th Officers Meeting St Irenaeus School classroom #6.  Everyone is welcome. 

 March 9th NO FISH FRY 

 March 14th Council Business Meeting.  Doors open at 6:00 PM, food will be served 

 March 16th Fish Fry.  Doors open for business 5:00 PM. 

 March 23rd.  Fish Fry (last one).  Doors open at 5:00 PM. 

 Note: During our last Fish Fry of the year is when we will be drawing the name of the  

           Maui Hawaiian vacation winner.  
 

I hope to see all you at the Fish Fry's and at the Business Meeting. 
 

God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our February meeting for $20.00 was 

Jerome Costa, who wasn’t present. The March drawing will be for $30.00, and winner must be 

present to win. 

 

 I want to remind everyone that our Lenten Fish Fries are continuing on March 2nd, 16th, and 

23rd. I hope to see you all there, either working behind the scene or treating your family to dinner. 

  

 Our Raffle for a Week in Maui from July 7th to July 14th is continuing, with the big drawing 

at the conclusion of our March 23rd Fish Fry.  As our Worthy Grand Knight noted, this is a major 

part of our fundraising this year and full Council participation is needed. 

 

 Many are still delinquent in paying 2018 Council dues. Our Council has chosen to forgive 

the past year’s dues to make it easier for all our brothers to remain active members. So if you are 

having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me so we can work out some arrangements for 

payment. My phone number is in the front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your 

information. If your payments have not been received by the March meeting, you will not be able to 

participate in any Knights of Columbus functions until payment has been made. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly Business Meeting on March 14th, and at all of the 

remaining Fish Fries. 

MARCH  BIRTHDAYS 
 

James Abear 3-1 Del Davis 3-5 Richard Higgins 3-20 

Derek P. Duronslet 3-21 Ray Richmond 3-22 Bill Carroll 3-25 

Robert Oftana 3-26 Jesus Manansala 3-28 Brian Nguyen 3-29 

 
   

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

2nd FISH FRY 5:00pm 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

11th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

13th ADORATION 

13th 4TH DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

16th FISH FRY 5:00pm 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

23rd FISH FRY 5:00pm 

25th “PALM SUNDAY” 

30th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

31st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

  

 

1st “EASTER SUNDAY” 

4th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

10th 4TH DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

21st DAY OF SHARING 9:00am 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

28th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

 
 



 

 

                                  

                                                                             
LENT=SPRINGTIME 

 

 Last month I reflected on our Men’s Retreat at Mater Dolorosa as our preparation for Lent.  

Now that we are in the midst of Lent, I highly recommend that you read Supreme Chaplain 

Archbishop William E. Lori’s article “A Spiritual Springtime” in the February 2018 issue of 

COLUMBIA magazine. 
 

 At St. Irenaeus we have many opportunities for prayer, the first Lenten Practice. I am 

already noticing more folks attending daily mass. Several groups recite the rosary and other prayers 

together, for example, as monthly Adoration begins. We have our quarterly parish retreat in March 

and Stations of the Cross each Friday in Lent. All these group prayers can lead us to deeper quiet, 

personal prayer and reflections on Sacred Scripture. All this in turn leads us to the Confessional and 

a humble look at ourselves. Through Christ’s forgiveness, with the priest as minister, we taste God’s 

infinite Mercy! 
 

 A second Lenten Practice, fasting or self-denial, takes us out of ourselves to look around us 

and see the needs of our loved ones and our brothers and sisters in Christ. When we focus too much 

on ourselves we miss what God wants us to do for others. I spent just a couple of weeks many years 

ago when I was in college visiting Solidadita (translated “Lonely Little Village”) near Morelia, 

Mexico. We got to make bricks at Christmas for a church they planned to build in the summer. The 

priest was a former U.S. soldier whose heart was touched by his being stationed in Mexico and 

seeing the need for a shepherd. I was able to live among loving people who had no running water 

and electricity for only a short time during the day. Many had come to the United States illegally to 

earn money to feed and clothe their families. They were not criminals, and they were very grateful 

and hospitable to us. That short experience has lasted a lifetime for me.  
 

 The final Lenten practice of almsgiving follows from the first two. Again, we have so many 

opportunities at St. Irenaeus. Each month we are called to help bag groceries on one day and 

distribute them on another day through HOPE, which helps the less fortunate. Come to a Friday Fish 

Fry to support the organizations we knights partner with and the charities we assist. Donate your 

used car, boat, plane, etc. to our Vehicle Donation Program. We have received over forty vehicles 

and have donated well over $12,000 to St. Irenaeus Church and School and HOPE through our 

generous donors. 
  

 I truly hope and pray that your Lent is going well, and as Archbishop Lori wishes us, a 

Spiritual Springtime! 
 

Love and prayers, 

 

 
Frank J. Faecke, Recorder      



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Back a few years ago I was outside of Planned Parenthood facility in Long Beach and a man 

passing by asked me if I was praying for an abortionist who had been murdered a week earlier in a church.  

My answer was no I had not and I didn't feel any inclination to.  God had not laid it on my heart to pray for 

him. His next question was "what kind of a Christian are you?"  I don't know if my answer was right or 

wrong, but I said to him "You know that people have been praying for him for years and he never stop 

performing abortions."    

  

 My feelings right or wrong is that with every abortion he saw the babies, did he ever ask the 

question "what in the world am I doing?  He wasn’t concerned about the lives of these babies, his 

main concern was making money. Therefore I would have had trouble praying for a person like that. 
 

 Forty Days of Life is still going on.  Maybe now would be a good time to go to a Pro-Life 

event, the fact is we need you in Pro-Life. 

 
Sincerely Your 

 
 

Thomas F. Nagle PGK 

Pro-Life Chairman  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 I would like to start off by congratulating the Brother Knights that completed their 

Knighthood Degree (AKA the Third Degree).  Those individuals are Jerome Costa, Brian Cota, and 

Tyrone Nemshick. 

 

 As always, we have degree ceremonies scheduled throughout the year at a variety of 

locations.  We have been fortunate in having Father Kass Hall being so close to our council and 

frequently hosting these ceremonies.  March 19th is the next First Degree at Father Kass Hall and 

May 27th is the next Second Degree at that location. 

 

 We will be having our annual Spring recruitment drive shortly after the end of Lent.  As 

always, we will kindly request the participation of all members in handing out literature and 

directing potential leads to our table.   

 

 In the meantime, if you have any friends or family members interested in joining the 

Knights, please send them my way so I can do my best to properly inform them of the process and 

the benefits of Knighthood. 

 

Walter Munoz 

Chancellor & Membership Director 

(714) 650-0483 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                

 

 

 

February Meeting 

                         $20.00 

                   Jerome Costa 
  

          March Meeting = $10.00 
 

 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        Knights of Columbus 

                                                Sponsored  

                  St. Irenaeus Basketball Free Throw Contest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  Chapter Level 
                                              Winners 

 

                                              1st Place 
          Boys                     Girls 

          Arthur Hoang 11                                 Rachel Millanes 12 

                                              2nd Place 
                                          Boys        Girls 

                               Eli Landazabal 9                                  Elizabeth Cruz 11 

                               Brandon Thomas 10 

                                Ty McDowell 14 

 

The 1st place winner’s go on to State Level competition in Fresno on March 17th. 

Rolly Arenz GK     John Oliver     Henry Negrete     George Del Hierro     Bob Marsh     Dante Garcia 

Irvin Cuevas     Rose Lito Del Los Reyes     Ken Peterson PGK     José  Perez Mike Mercer 

George Limar     Fred Navarro     Donald Chavez     Jerome Costa     Brian Cota     Frank Faecke 

Jim Bowler     Robert Escobar     Christopher Travers     Lloyd Ferry     Kevin Connell     Bill Serb III PGK 

Tyrone Nemshick     Jorge Rodriguez      Leonardo Fernandez     Richard Tkach     Dr. Quirino Diacajo      

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 St. Irenaeus School 
KC Orange Co. Chapter 
Basketball Free-Throw 
    Contest Winners 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Council #8599 Members  

Making their Degrees 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


